HAYMARKET TOWN COUNCIL MEETING OCTOBER 21,1985

After the Prayer and Pledge of Allegiance, the roll call was taken at the Oct. 21,1985 MEETING which began at 8 p.m. Councilman Richard Bird was absent due to illiness. Attorney Turner Smith was present. Minutes of the Sept. meeting were read and approved. The balance in the General Account at the end of Sept. was \$11,553.39 and in revenue sharing it was \$332.43. Mayor Gertrude Bean mentioned that the loan for the sewerage as the Town's share in the amount of \$26,000., plus \$1,827.07 interest charges had been paid at the Piedmont Federal Savings and Loan Association. The remaining amount in the account of \$12,172.93 has been put on 6 months savings certificates.

TRASH BIDS

The first item of business to be discussed was the bids for the Trash Contract. Councilman William Utz made a motion that it be awarded to Everett Bean, a town resident, seconded by Councilman Sam Crouch. In a roll call vote, Crouch, Gossom, Melton and Utz voted for Mr. Bean, while Terri Freeborn abstained from voting. Mr. Gaskins of Western Disposal and ABC

Disposal were to be notified of the results.

A invitation was read by Mayor Bean inviting members of the Town Council to a deed signing ceremony on Oct. 24th at 10 a.m. at the Town of Quantico, Va. As no one was able to attend, Mrs Bean was going to notify them.

Mrs Bean brought up the subject of reimbursing Denniw Wrye for his services as Chairman of the Planning Committee. It will be discussed further at the Nov. meeting.

A representative from Telesat Cable T. V. was present at the meeting but since Mr. Bird who has been working on the issue, was not at the meeting, he decided to wait until he is presdent, saying they would like to start immediately if they get the franchise. When asked the price of converters, it was mentioned that they could be rented for \$2.50 per month or purchased for \$40, plus \$1.60 tax

POLICE BUSINESS
Mr. Melton asked about the Police Cruiser and suggested selling it as a new one is needed to be purchased but Council decided to wait for a while. Councilwoman Freeborn made a motion to advertise for 2 weeks the job of Police Sergeant, both in the Journal Messenger and the Fauquier Democrat, this was seconded by Councilman Utz and approved.

It was also mentioned that the letter sent to the Insurance Co. cancelling the Insurance on the Police Cruiser had been recinded due to the fact that it might be harder to get again or the Insurance premium would

be higher.

SUBDIVISION

Mr. David Tinkham, representing the Double 'T' Corp. of Great Falls presented a proposal for a 165 unit townhouse project and if approved, would bring public water into the town. There would be townhouses on about 14 acres south of Interstate 66 and apartments on half of the front of the property. At the present time the Zoning Ordinance excludes apartments in Town.

which also included a plaque.

After a lenthy discussion, Mr. Smith suggested that Mr. Tinkham work with the Planning Committee which could then bring their recommendations to Council.

Mrs Freeborn made a motion to turn the matter over to the Planning Committee, seconded by James Gossom. In a roll call vote it was unanimously approved.

ADJOURNMENT
At 9;20 p.m., with nor further business, Councilman Crouch made a motior to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Councilman William Utz.

RESPECTIFULLY SUBMITTED:

DOROTHY KELLER, TOWN CLERK

APPROVED:

GERTRUDE BEAN, MAYOR